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Traditional sewing and quilting
While sewing, feed dogs work in time with the needle 
movements to move the fabric forward at a consistent pace. 
The speed of the feed dogs relates directly to the speed of the 
needle and presser foot. Each stitch would be the exact same size, unless the fabric was being pulled 
out of time with these components, such as going over a seam or bump. This system is beneficial for 
sewing and straight line quilting. 

Free motion quilting
A lot of quilting is done in fun and irregular shapes that require travel in all directions, called Free 
Motion Quilting. This means that the feed dogs need to be disengaged, or “dropped” to be able 
to move the fabric in all directions. Usually, dropping feed dogs is done by a lever on the side 
or back of the machine, or in highest end models, this can be done in the settings menu of the 
screen. Once the feed dogs are dropped, the fabric can be moved in all directions to achieve any 
kind of quilting design. 

Why the Accurate Stitch Regulator is necessary
While Free Motion Quilting, sometimes Quilters do not move at consistent speed or pace. Quilters 
may naturally slow down their movement to think or maneuver a difficult shape, then speed up if they 
are familiar with the pattern. This can result in undesirable and inconsistent stitches. Some longer, 
some shorter. The Accurate Stitch Regulator reacts to the movement of the fabric and provides the 
same stitch length for Free Motion, Ruler Work, or Echo quilting. The A.S.R. is like training wheels for 
your Free Motion Quilting. This device uses an optical sensor to ensure that your stitches are the same 
length as you are Free Motion Quilting. The sensor reads how fast you are moving the quilt under the 
needle so that it can adjust the stitches to remain the same length. 

Can you outrun the Accurate Stitch Regulator
If you move too fast or too sporadically, the sensor cannot read the motion and cannot pick up 
on speed. Therefore, the machine will “chirp” or “beep” at you to let you know you are going too 
fast. This warning sound lets you know that you need to slow down and be smoother with your 
movements. 

Why after market stitch regulators are not recommended 
Some brands offer after market stitch regulators that affix to machines. These after market stitch 
regulators are NOT recommended for use. For a stitch regulator to work properly, the sensor must 
pick up the movement of the fabric and communicate the speed back to the machine. This is not 
possible without connecting the unit to the machine. This is also why our Accurate Stitch Regulator 
is not compatible with older Janome models because those models do not have the technology 
built into the machine to communicate with the Accurate Stitch Regulator, or any aftermarket stitch 
regulator products.

A.S.R. Explained
The history behind A.S.R. and why it was developed


